June 19, 2018

     
The June 19, 2018 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Crawford, Greathouse, Schultz 

Trustees absent: Beccue, Nystrom
    
 Also physically present: Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Chief Weseloh, Attorney Gronewold, Robert Grass and Lori Grass.

Shelly Schultz recited the Oath of Office for the position of Village Trustee and has officially filled the open seat on the Village Board.  


A motion was made by Crawford and seconded by Greathouse to approve the 06/05/18 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz. Nayes: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board. He stated that the library summer program has started at the Veterans Park and that this year’s theme is Hero’s.  The Fire Department and Police Department attended.  There was a good turnout with over 25 in attendance.  The Senior Safe Driving Program is underway.  An incentive program for children was implemented about one month ago. This program rewards good behavior that is witnessed by any officer.  Coupons from Caseys are given out for a free ice-cream cone, slice of pizza or cookie.  The Illinois DARE and Juvenile Officers annual training seminar was attended in Peoria by Chief Weseloh.  This was very informative.  Training occurred at a location outside of town with the CIERT team.  Another training will occur again in the next couple months.  Officer Parkinson has completed her Field Training and will be on the schedule for next week.  The application that was submitted to the IL Records Commission has been approved and the disposal process will be on the same schedule as the Clerk’s Office moving forward.

Schopp addressed the board.  

Meters were read for the month of June.  There was a water leak at Johnson Heights and this has been repaired. Storm drains and basins have been cleaned.  There are approximately five trees that are dead in the Village and will need to be removed.  Two large limbs have fallen since the last meeting.  They have been pouring the walking trail out at the new park, as well as a section of Maple.  The pavilion is being laid out to pour the floor.

Mayor Keneipp briefed the board on the Zoning Hearing that was held the night before.  Robert Grass also addressed the board and gave a brief description of the removal process and a history of the garage and placement located in SEC 22 T23N R2W PT OF LOT 17 & ADJ N 1/2 VAC ALLEY NE 1/4 0.60 AC,#19-19-22-201-014, Commonly Known As 212 E Illinois Route 122, Minier.

A motion was made by Crawford and seconded by Greathouse Approve A 6” Setback Located in SEC 22 T23N R2W PT OF LOT 17 & ADJ N 1/2 VAC ALLEY NE 1/4 0.60 AC,#19-19-22-201-014, Commonly Known As 212 E Illinois Route 122, Minier.  Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Crawford, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz. Nayes: None.

Grass and his wife exited the meeting.

A Motion was made by Crawford and seconded by Greathouse to Approve the General Fund and Water/Sewer Budgets. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz. Nayes: None.

A Motion was made by Greathouse and seconded by Crawford to Approve Ordinance #852, “An Ordinance Of The Village Of Minier, Illinois Amending Chapter 13, Sections 13-9 and 13-10, Liquor License Classification and Number of Licenses”. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz. Nayes: None.

A Motion was made by Crawford and seconded by Greathouse to to Approve Ordinance #853, “An Ordinance Establishing Prevailing Rates of Wages in Construction of Public Works.” Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz. Nayes: None.

A Motion was made by Crawford and seconded by Greathouse to Approve the Travel Reimbursement Request for Sasha Horner in the Amount of $40.81. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz. Nayes: None.

Schopp stated that a tree arborist will be here soon to look at the five trees that appear dead in the Village.


The Clerk addressed the board and revisited the information presented at the last board meeting regarding the possibility of hosting a Circus.  The board had no objections to the Clerks Office moving forward with research on the event, cost, etc.


Attorney Gronewold had nothing to report.


Keneipp provided information on the ongoing planning and progress of this years Corn Daze Event.  The Kiwanis Club will be holding a meeting on July 2.  The Triangle of Opportunity bike ride will be coming through the Village on July 11.


A Motion was made by Crawford and seconded by Devine to to Leave In Closed Status Executive Session Minutes Because the Need for Confidentiality Still Exists. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz. Nayes: None.

A motion to adjourn at 8:06 p.m was made by Crawford and seconded by Greathouse. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz. Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk   
